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RESPONSE TO EILEEN MURPHY 
Bolsa Chica Land Trust Water Committee 
Letter Dated January 2, 2000 
 
15-1 The proposed reservoir was part of the project previously analyzed and addressed in the 1996 

Bolsa Chica Local Coastal Program EIR. The location of the reservoir has not changed since it 
was subject of environmental analysis in the previous EIR. To the extent there is new 
information about sensitive resources at the reservoir site, the CPUC believes this information 
should be evaluated by the Coastal Commission as part of its pending deliberations regarding 
the disposition of future development on Bolsa Chica Mesa. Any potential changes to the 
location of the reservoir will need to be evaluted by the Coastal Commission in the context of 
larger environmental and planning issues pertaining to the land use plan for Bolsa Chica Mesa. 

 
The fact that the proposed water source – a SCWC water line – has not previously been the 
subject of environmental analysis is the reason for preparing the current Supplemental EIR. 

 
15-2 This comment appears to refer to the proposed residential development of the Mesa. This 

development is not part of the project considered by the current Supplemental EIR. The CPUC 
is the lead agency for only the proposed construction and operation of the proposed water 
transmission line and the designation of SCWC as the wastewater management agency for the 
Bolsa Chica Planned Community project. The California Coastal Commission and Orange 
County are the lead agencies for the Bolsa Chica Planned Community project and other actions 
related to the Bolsa Chica LCP. 

 
 The Draft SEIR makes no reference to community benefit other than the provision of a long-

term, stable water supply to serve the new area of residential development. This is the major 
objective of the project. 

 
15-3 This comment appears to refer to the proposed residential development on the Mesa. This issue 

is not germane to the construction and operation of the proposed water line (please see the 
preceding response).  


